## SOCIAL CARE & HEALTH SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 25<sup>TH</sup> JANUARY 2017

## EXPLANATION FOR NON-SUBMISSION OF SCRUTINY REPORTS

ITEM	RESPONSIBLE OFFICER	EXPLANATION	REVISED SUBMISSION DATE
Council's Well-being objectives 2017/18	Robert James	In order to ensure that the Council's Well-being objectives for 2017/18 are shaped in accordance with all consultation feedback, it has been necessary to defer this report to the next meeting of the Scrutiny Committee.	6 <sup>th</sup> March 2017
Mental Health Transformation	Avril Bracey, Head of Mental Health & Learning Disabilities	Information is still awaited from Health to produce this report. It has been agreed across the region that we will submit consistent reports across the three Local Authorities in March.	6th March, 2017
Deprivation of Liberty Safeguards (DoLS)	Avril Bracey, Head of Mental Health & Learning Disabilities	We have developed an action plan to improve performance in this area and appointed a new manager who is overseeing this work. Progress has been made but it is anticipated that we will be able to demonstrate greater progress at the March meeting.	6th March, 2017

Welsh Language in Social Care Services for Older People	Rhian Dawson, Head of Integrated Services	Following discussion at the meeting of the Committee on 17th November, work has continued to collect the outstanding information.  Officers are in the process of analysing this and mapping current provision and capacity to provide an active offer* across all social care services.  Once this is complete, a report will be provided to the April meeting of the Committee with a full data profile and an action plan for building on the existing skill levels and addressing any shortfall.  • An Active Offer simply means providing a service in Welsh without someone having to ask for it. It means creating a change of culture that takes the responsibility away from the individual and places the responsibility on service providers and not making the assumption that all Welsh speakers speak English anyway	20th April, 2017
Update on the ARCH Project	Rhian Dawson, Head of Integrated Services	An update on the ARCH Project is currently being produced and will be presented to Council in due course.	